
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

February 22, 2021 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Boiler Replacement at Eight Buildings 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the purchase and installation of new boilers at Cooper Upper Elementary School, 
Garfield Elementary School, Grant Elementary School, the Central Office Complex’s 
Administration Building, the Central Office Complex’s Maintenance Building, and the 
Central Office Complex’s ArmCo Building from SysTemp Corporation, Rochester Hills, 
Michigan for a cost of $869,000.00 and at Rosedale Elementary School and Webster 
Elementary School from Engineered Comfort Systems Inc., Taylor, Michigan for a cost 
of $257,951.90, plus 8% contingency on the total project in the amount of $90,156.10 
for a total approved amount of $1,217,108.00. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
We are in the process of implementing the district’s ten-year facility sinking fund plan, 
which includes boiler replacement at facilities throughout the district.  The current boilers at 
the aforementioned schools are nearing the end of their useful life and are in need of 
replacement. This will be a Sinking Fund project with a timeline for completing all buildings 
in the fall of 2021, prior to the heating season.  
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
Sinking Fund 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
 
EXHIBITS:  
 
Attachments 
 
PF/ko 


